April 17, 2015

The Honourable

Christy Clark

Premier of British Columbia

PO BOX 9041 STN PROV GOVT
VICTORIA, BC V8B8W 9E1

Dear Premier,

British Columbia’s Provincial Health Officer
Continues to Endanger the Lives of All British Columbians and
Must Be Replaced Immediately!

You, your entire government and all the people, flora and fauna in British Columbia
have been - and are still being - betrayed by British Columbia’s Public Health Officer,
Dr. Perry Kendall, MD, MPH, who has consistently told governments and the public that
wireless radio products, such as Wi-Fi routers, cell phones, Smart Meters, cordless
phones, baby monitors, cell phone towers, etc. are safe — when that is absolute untrue!

Even though Dr. Kendall has been B.C.’s PHO for 16 years, he remains astonishingly
ignorant of the fact that modern militaries of the world have for decades incorporated
into their vast arrays of lethal weapons of war the very radio frequencies that he and his
ignorant, naive and/or corrupt colleagues in Health Canada (and elsewhere) now permit
wireless and telecom companies (joined recently by electric utilities) to use in the
wireless radio products now in use across Canada and the world!

Dr. Perry Kendall has not once responded to — or even acknowledged receipt of — any
of my many attempts to enlighten him over the years that the militaries of the world long
ago proved that the low-level, pulsed, non-thermal radiation emitted by all of today’s
wireless devices is harmful to all living things: humans, flora and fauna. History would
tell him - if only he cared/dared to look:

e The Soviets/Russians irradiated the U.S. Embassy in Moscow for 23 years, from
1953-1976, for just 6-8 hours a day, 5 days a week. In doing so, they used the same
frequencies as are found in today’s wireless products, with similar modulations but
far weaker power density (signal strength) than today’s radio devices emit. Yet two
consecutive ambassadors died of cancer, a third died of Leukemia-like symptoms; at
least 16 women developed breast cancer and many other staff came down with
various maladies!

e Militaries have long considered microwave radiation to be the perfect weapon, for
one cannot see it, hear it, smell it or taste it, and it leaves no trace of evidence
behind.

e The Soviet/Russian and U.S. Militaries separately have conducted thousands of
secret scientific studies since the 1940s of every frequency within the radio
frequency (RF) spectrum (3 kHz-300 GHz) to determine which specific frequencies
are most harmful to humans.
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e Militaries have long known that frequencies within the 1-5 GHz range are the most
lethal to humans because they penetrate more deeply all organ systems of the body
thus putting all organ systems at risk. Frequencies in this range are particularly
effective against the human brain, central nervous system and the immune system.
(This is precisely where virtually all of today’s wireless radio products operate —
including baby monitors and Smart Meters!)

e Militaries have also long known that PULSED radiation is more harmful to humans
and all living things than is the ‘continuous wave’ radiation emitted by a microwave
oven! (Again, all of today’s wireless devices emit “pulsed” radiation!)

e By 1971 - the U.S. military had compiled some 2,300 studies on the biological
responses to radio and microwave frequency radiation, which paid particular
attention to the harmful effects of non-ionizing radiation on humans.

e In 1971 - U.S. President Richard Nixon’s own EMR (electromagnetic radiation)
Advisory Council warned that: “Power (radiation) levels in and around American
cities, airports ... and homes may already be biologically significant.” The population
at risk “may well be the entire population.” The consequences of undervaluing or
misjudging the biological effects of long-term, low-level exposure could become a
critical problem for the public health, especially if genetic effects are involved. (This
was at least 15 years BEFORE today’s wireless devices appeared!)

e 1In 1975 - the U.S. Defense Intelligence Agency warned its own personnel of the
dangers of low-level radiation, including microwave sickness (flu-like symptoms,
depression, suicidal tendencies) to cancers and leukemia.

e The Soviet/Russian scientists produced many thousands of studies dating back to
the 1940s which showed the harmful effects of non-thermal radiation. These were
offered to the Western agencies (WHO and ICNIRP) but were declined, and are not
included in the libraries of either Western agency. Nor do Western agencies,
including Health Canada, consider them in their own deliberations to establish ‘safe’
Exposure Limits - which are based on their own “industry-funded” studies.

e Scientists know there is a direct correlation between the exponential growth in
wireless products and a corresponding increase in diseases such as cancers,
Alzheimer’s, Autism, Parkinson’s and other neurological, central nervous system,
and immune system disorders.

e 1In 1979 —the U.S. NIOSH and OSHA (National Institute of Occupational Safety &
Health and the Occupational Safety & Health Agency) recognized the harmful effects
of non-thermal radiation; both urged the government to impose the Precautionary
Principle — but were ignored!

e 1In 1986 —the U.S. EPA (Environmental Protection Agency) recommended that
pulsed, non-thermal RF/microwave frequency radiation be classified a “Possible”
carcinogen — but were ignored!

e In 1990 - the U.S. EPA recommended that ELF EMFs (power line, 60Hz, electric
and magnetic fields) be classified a “Probable” carcinogen — but were ignored!
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e 1In 1995 - the U.S. EPA wanted to establish strict radiation guidelines to protect the
public, but a U.S. Senate Committee stripped EPA of its authority, slashed its
budget, directed EPA not to conduct any more research into radiation, and
transferred that responsibility to FCC (Federal Communications Commission) which
had/still has no scientists, just political appointees!

e In 1999 — the U.S. Consumer Affairs Commission said: “Current thermal guidelines
associated with EMR (electro-magnetic radiation) are irrelevant. Cancer and
Alzheimer’s are associated with non-thermal EMR effects.” They too were ignored!

e In 2014 — Globally, 56 world-class scientists condemned Safety Code 6 and called
on Health Canada to intervene to prevent an emerging health crisis!

e In 2014 — 22 Canadian scientists condemned Safety Code 6 and called on Health
Canada to protect Canadians from radio / microwave radiation exposure!

e For decades, the international scientific community has been urging all governments
of the world to reduce the radiation Exposure Limits drastically and to impose the
“Precautionary Principle.” In the most recent example, the Biolnitiative 2012 Report,
its recommendation, if observed, would require Canada to reduce Safety Code 6
limits by a mind-boggling 3-6 MILLION times!

Shamefully, not only has Dr. Perry Kendall assiduously avoided me, he has done the
same to other informed organizations that have attempted to enlighten him, such as
Citizens for Safe Technology, Stop Smart Meters BC, Canadians for Safe Technology
and many individuals. Disgracefully, he is determined to listen only to Health Canada.

Had Dr. Perry Kendall done his job competently and diligently on becoming B.C.’'s PHO
some 16 years ago, not one of today’s wireless radio devices that fall under provincial
jurisdiction would have been allowed into the province of British Columbia! Had he the
moral fibre and any semblance of a backbone, he would have enlightened the provincial
government of the dangers of cell phones and cell towers, and urged them to table their
firm opposition to the egregiously high radiation Exposure Limits reflected in the globally
pilloried Safety Code 6! He most certainly would have enlightened government — all
governments within B.C. — that none of the major re-insurance companies of the world
(Lloyd’s of London, Swiss Re. etc.) will ensure against any health-related claims
attributed to non-thermal radiation! He would also have been aware and kept himself
abreast of the thousands of independent studies conducted by world-class scientists
from all corners of the globe that consistently show that any man-made wireless
frequency (“radiation”) harms all living things!

In my view, Dr. Kendall’s conduct over these past 16 years has been unconscionably
reprehensible and despicably cruel! To me he is a heartless criminal! Whatever
happened to the Hippocratic Oath? Whatever happened to the sane, sensible, world-
admired and respected, democratic Canada in which | grew up? Whatever happened to
things like honesty, ethics, caring, common decency, respecting a person’s home and
their privacy? Whatever happened to our Charter of Rights and Freedoms?
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While one cannot re-write history nor undo the grievous harm already inflicted upon
countless thousands if not millions of unsuspecting and helpless people, surely
democratic governments will now move quickly to begin protecting their citizens.
Crippling law suits are coming; that’s a certainly, given the incontrovertible evidence that
has long been available! As a minimum, until the Federal Government of Canada puts
an end to the systemic corruption in Health Canada, British Columbia must impose its
own relatively ‘safe’ radiation Exposure Limits, which | suggest should match the
recommendation of the earlier Biolnitiative 2007 Report. This alone would require
Safety Code 6 to be lowered by 10,000 times! And, finally, wireless Smart Meters must
be completely banned — immediately! Those already installed across the province
should immediately be replaced with harmless yet adequate analogue meters.

And finally, given all that has been said above, Dr. Perry Kendall, MD, MPH should be
summarily fired, publicly stripped of his OBE and thrown in jail! Lastly, he should be
stripped of his medical license to practice medicine anywhere in Canada! | will eagerly
accept any invitation to defend everything | have said — in any public venue, provided
the major and local media are present to record the proceedings!

Yours sincerely,

James. G. (“Jerry”) Flynn, Captain (Retired)

Jerry Flynn’s BIO

| spent 22 of my 26+ years in Canada’s military (1952-1978) in the arcane fields of
Electronic Warfare and Signals Intelligence, which included two years as the Executive
Officer and Operations at one of Canada’s largest and most sensitive intelligence-
gathering radio stations. Here | personally directed some 200-plus specially-trained
radio operators and technicians. Next | was posted for two years to National Defense
Headquarters, Ottawa, into the Directorate of Electronic Warfare. In DEW | was the only
staff officer charged with supporting Canada’s only army EW unit. In this position |
worked closely with U.S. and NATO army EW units, attended a lengthy NATO army EW
officers’ course in Anzio, Italy, and participated in a large NATO army EW field exercise
in the Black Forest of Germany. Previously, | had spent years aboard two Canadian
Warships conducting Radio Warfare exercises with other Canadian, U.S. and Australian
warships. Throughout my career | often worked closely with the U.S. National Security
Agency (NSA) and, to a lesser extent, with Britain’s GCHQ. My qualifications and
experience in two environments (navy and army) are still unique in Canada’s forces.
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